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ADMINISTRATIVE BOARD MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 9, 1969 

The Administrative Board of Duke Memorial United Methodist Church met in the Bradshaw Room on Tuesday, September 9, 1969, at 7:45 p.m. Mr. Marshall Spears, Jr., chairman, presided. 

Reverend Morris L. Husted gave the invocation. 

The minutes of the July meeting were approved. There was no meeting of the Board in August. 

The Church Treasurer, Mr. Bailey Reade~ gave the following report on Receipts and Disbursements for two months ending August 31, 1969: total receipts $25,470.59 total disbursements $27,009.84; excess expenses ($1,539.25); cash forwarded 6/30/69 $5,964.86; total cash on hand $4,425.61. Total Conference payments for the year are $43,300.00. We have on hand now $10,950.00 for Conference payments Phich covers June, July and August of this year. Total to date paid on Building Fund amounts to $281,992.79 (i.e. phase 1). 

Mr. Spears, Mr. Few and Reverend Petteway reminded the Board members of their needed cooperation in the success of the Sanctuary Renovation-Organ Crusade. 
Reverend Petteway announced that Dr. A. Purnell Bailey could come to Duke tlernorial for special services October 26 through 29. Since the Board had voted in the affirmative for Reverend W. B. Petteway to extend the invitation to 2Jr. Bailey in July, it was not necessary for another motion to be made; however, i·lr. Norwood Carroll made a motion that the former motion be reaffirmed. · This was carried in the affirmative. 

Mr. Whitford announced that Promotion Day was held September 7th and Bibles nere presented to the rising third graders. 

Miss Kay Parks, Director of Christian Education, reported that 150 partici­pated in Vacation Bible School August 18 through 22nd. She attended Lab. School at Junaluska August 10 through 15 and a meeting on Holistic Ministries Augus t 15 t hrough 17th. There will be a training session for church leaders at Trinity Church on September 22, 7:00- 9:00 p.m. and members of The Council on Ministries 2.re urged to attend. T!Ue adult training conference will be held at Camp Chestnut Ridge October 17 - 18 and November 14-15. 

Dr. N. A. Desrosiers spoke briefly on emotional counselling and psychiatric help for people in the Church. He plans to say more about his program later. He then dismissed the meeting with a prayer. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Marguerite C. Pate, Secretary 
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The Commission on Education sponsored this event. The Women's Society of 
Christian Service gave prayer books to the p,raduates. Kay said the Junior High 
Retreat will be held in July. She thanked the members for allowing her to 
attend a recent meeting for Directors of Christian Education at Camp Chestnut 
Ridge. 

Reverend W. B. Petteway welcomed new members to the Board and thanked all 
for serving. He closed the meeting with a prayer, 

Respectfully submitted, 

Marguerite C. Pate, Secretary 
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